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DID YOU KNOW?????  
 

That Holly Hill Baptist Church had it’s 
48th anniversary during the lock down, 
close down, mandatory, “no church 
time?” The date was May 21, 2020.  We 
were “back in business” after nine 
weeks, on May 24, 2020.   It was real-
ized that an update on information re-
garding Charter Members, Deceased 
Members, and History Highlights need-
ed to be done.  So hopefully you re-
ceived an insert in your  bulletin on 
June 28 to bring you up to date and to 
review old information.  We are putting 
the new information here and if you 
want a complete copy you can pick one 
up at the church or we will be glad to 
send you one via E-mail or by the 
USPO if you will let us know. 
 
 

View the following column for the 
added information. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Of the 109 Charter Members there are 5 still 
considered active.   
Delma Thomas 
Bill Thomas 
Shirley Mann 
T. L. Melton 
Charlotte Melton 
 
The following have departed this life since 
our last anniversary. 
Glenda Glosson 
Mary Cobb 
Geneva Byrd 
Maxine Thornton 
Ursel Huff 
Betty Baker 
 
Added to the history. 
8/29/19  Defibrillator Training 
11/1/19  Annie Kang resigns as Pianist 
              (Reception 10/23/19) 
3/15/20 New Hall Flooring finished & dedicated 
3/15/20  Last Sunday of Church until May 24 
              Due to Coronavirus Pandemic - 
              Closed for 9 weeks 
5/19/20   15 new members and 6 deaths since 
              last anniversary 
 
A completed brochure is available at the 
church or by request 
 Call: 336 584-8040 or  
Email: lorene@childrey.com 
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Roses are red 
Violets are blue 
We are collecting school supplies  
   that are new. 
Paper, pencils and more 
Whatever you can find at 
   the store. 
Crayons and coloring books, 
calculators and glue,  
Paper and scissors too. 
All of these that you give 
will be used to share God’s gift; 
the gift of salvation to a boy or 
a girl.  

 

 

 
 
 

WHAT DOES IT COST? 

 

The question has been asked why it costs $9.00 to process each shoe box.  
 
Let’s just imagine that you pack your own shoebox with various items. Then you put that 
shoebox in another box and seal it up. Then you go to the Post Office to mail it to let’s say Co-
lumbia, South America. The Post man will then weigh it, look at the size, and the distance it is 
going. On an average that one shoebox would cost you over $25.00 to mail and that is a low 
estimate. 
 
The question then to consider is what is the value of a child? At what price are we willing to 
pay for a child to hear the Gospel through the simple gift of a shoe box? 
We want to thank everyone who has always been so generous in donating items for the boxes 
and monies to send the shoe boxes.  

 

Checks can be made out to HHBC and noted for: OCC-mailings 

 

 

BUDGET PREPARATION 

Budget Preparation for the next church 
year is in progress.  If you have input 
you want Stewardship to consider, please 
submit in writing to Ken Stout, Ralph 
Tyree, Marilyn Howard, Eldridge Mat-
kins or Dale Herring. 
 

CHURCH BUSINESS MEETING 
Wednesday, July 15, 2020 

6:45 P. M.  
This is our regular quarterly business 
meeting.  We hope you will make every 
effort to attend.  

We will be collecting school supplies 
for the month of July: 
 
pencils, pens, crayons, colored pencils, 
erasers, pencil sharpeners, calculators, 
small spiral notebooks, coloring 
books, small books, rulers and stick-
ers.  
 
Please remember all items must fit in 
the shoebox.  
 
Don’t shop?  You can make a check 
out to HHBC and indicate that it is for: 
OCC  - items. 
 



JULY 

BIRTHDAYS 

3. Ralph Tyree 
8. Larry Glosson 
12. Dr. Gene Hunsinger 
17. Pat Apple 
18. Bessie Somers 
26. Bev Chandler 
 
 

      JULY 

  ANNIVERSARIES 
5.  Gene & Anna Sims (57th) 
14. T. L. & Charlotte Melton (57th) 
16.  Mack & Gerry Ray (65th) 
29. Lisa & Clint Perkins (14th) 

 

 Attention Members and Attenders of 

HHBC: If you have a July Birthday or Anni-

versary, please let the church office know.  

(336 584-8040) 
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Deacon’s 
Meeting 6:30 
pm 
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Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 
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Stewardship 
Committee 
5:30 pm 
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Choir 6 pm 
Business Meet-

ing—6:45 pm 
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22 
Choir 6 pm 

Prayer/Bible 
Study 6:45 pm 
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29 
Choir 6 pm 

Prayer/Bible 
Study 6:45 pm 

30 31  

Meals-on-Wheels 
Monday, July 20:  Randy & Vickie Godwin 
Tuesday, July 21:  Eldridge & Vicki Matkins 
Wednesday, July 22:  Randy & Vickie Godwin 
Thursday, July 23: Allen & Connie Swisher 
 

 

SERVICE TIMES 

Sundays:  Sunday School: 9:15 am    
                 Worship Service: 10:30 am 
Wednesdays:  Choir Practice:  6:00 pm 
                 Prayer/Bible Study:  6:45 pm 

Secretary’s Hours:  
                      Mon & Wed. 8:30—2 pm 
                      Thurs.  8:30-12 noon 

Check out our website at: 
www.hollyhillbaptist.org 

                 

 

E-MAILS 

Dr. Gene Hunsinger: eeh1@bellsouth.net 
Eldridge Matkins: hematkins@yahoo.com 
Office Email:  lorene@childrey.com or  
              hollyhillbaptistchurch@gmail.com 
 
 

Deacon:  Dan Cowen 

Meals on Wheels Delivers 

Lorene on vacation 


